
Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 10, 2021, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Tom Marshall, Don Revane. Allan Dube 

 

1.0 Visitors: Bruce Putnam 

2.0 Minutes: Revane moved to approve June 3, 2021 minutes, Marshall second all voted in 

favor.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

 

June 17, 2021, Selectmen Meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm at the Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening 

meeting, Town Hall  

 

June 22, 2021, Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 pm Town Hall.  

 

June 30, 2021, Zoning Board of Adjustments, 7:00 pm Town Hall.  

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW!  

 

Let’s celebrate and have a modified Old Home Day event.  On July 31, 2021, the town will be 

hosting an Old Home Day celebration.   Our hope is that multiple organizations/groups will 
be involved by hosting activities to fill the day.  
 

Ideas:    

 Farmers Market/ Craft sale on the common 

 Fire/Rescue breakfast at the Station  also some type of event at station  

 Burgers/Hot Dog lunch for sale on the common 

 Entertainment at the Bandstand (fill the day with variety) 

 Family Fun Day at Camp Morgan 

 Ice Cream Social at end of the day 

 Please reach out to Jim Garvin and Jane Thayer (organizers) with the idea/plan that you 

or your group would like to do to participate in the activities of the 

day. j_garvin@gsinet.net   jthayer@gsinet.net 

mailto:j_garvin@gsinet.net
mailto:jthayer@gsinet.net


Fire Permits 

CALL BEFORE YOU BURN 495-3030 

 

 

 
Household Hazardous Waste 2021 Collection Days 

July 16, Lebanon High School 

August 7, Sunapee Highway Garage 

October 2, Lebanon High School 

(Free to Washington Residents) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

COVID -19 VACCINE 

 

For information and scheduling a time and place to get vaccinated for COVID-19 

Please visit the website below for New Hampshire Residents: https://www.vaccines.nh.gov 
 

     

 

 

To all residents and visitors from the Selectmen: Masks are suggested in all 

Washington public buildings. 

NH https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.vaccines.nh.gov/


3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

3.1 David Barkie Tm. # 15-13 requesting a building permit to construct a 24 X 24’ garage with a 

47 X 40’ house including a 19 X 9’-11” deck and an 8 X3’-11” deck. Tabled for proper staking 

of the structures.  

 

3.2 Dean Neubert, Tm. # 24-116 requesting a building permit to construct a 28 X 52’ house, 12 

X 14’ deck and, a 24 X 20 garage. Marshall moved to deny the building permit due to road 

frontage set back. Dube second all voted in favor. Referred to the Zoning Board for variance 

consideration.   

 

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

 

4.1 Peggy Carney, Lynn Hendrickson, (Library Trustees) discussed the collection process of the 

committed pledges for the land purchase adjacent to the library. Informed the board they are 

looking for an end date of June 30th to collect the pledges. Reviewed plot plan. 

 

4.2 Tim Gilbert, (T.J.G. Paint & Remodeling) reviewed the proposal he provided for the repair 

and painting of the Meeting House bell tower.  

 

4.3 Anthony Costello, (A.C, Engineering) met with James Crandall and the board to look at road 

access to the back parking lot of the meeting house.  

 

 

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer, DPW 

 

5.1.2 Updated the board the boiler inspection found that a release valve would need to be 

replaced.  Select board approved Thayer to call Hilltop for repair.  

 

5.1.3 Cemetery maintenance has been completed 

 

5.1.4 Discussed purchasing safety support jacks, the select board approved the expenditure.  

 

5.1.5 Ed asked if it would be ok to process RFP regarding the engineering work for the dam on 

East Washington Rd. Selectmen are in agreement.  

 

5.1.6 Provided a quote from Pike Industries for paving on Lempster Mtn. Rd. See (Article # 5) in 

the town report.  

 

5.1.7 Provided quotes for outfitting the second military surplus truck. See (Article # 8) in the 

town report 



 

5.2 Shawn Atkins, (Fire chief) 

 

5.2.1 Discussed the new nighttime coverage. 

 

 

6.0 Public 

 

 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATION RECEIVED: 

7.1 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System (ISDS). TM. # 14-374, 7-59 and, 25-24. 

7.2 Murdough, (police chief), provided the calls for service totals for May 2021.  

7.3 Life Safety Fire protection, Re: Annual Fire Pump Flow Test, (Fire Station and Meeting 

House).  

7.4 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Notice of a Shoreland Permit Application 

Tm. # 25-90.  

7.5 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Provided a copy of the response letter from 

property owner Tm. # 25-90 regarding a complaint about installing a dock without a permit.  

7.6 NH Department of Revenue Administration, Re: Inventory of Property Transfer. (PA-34) 

Tm. # 9-9 and, 9-47.  

7.7 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Operation of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System (ISDS). Tm. # 24-94.  

7.8 NH Business Review VOL. 43, placed in public reading file.  

  

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

 

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 The select board reviewed and signed MS-232, (Report of Appropriation Actually Voted). 

DeFosse to forward to DRA.   

9.2 Dube moved to approve the Pike Industries Quote, (See 5.1.6) and for Revane to sign on 

behalf of the board. Marshall second all voted in favor.  



 

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $ 8,023.26 and vendor checks for  

$117,132.15 for the week of June 11, 2021.  

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

 

11.1 Revane moved to adjourn at 7:22 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Deborah DeFosse 


